


IM Band Conference Call

April 20, 2004

Participants:

George Breazeale 

Chuck Liff



Bryan Lanier




Sharon Woudenberg


Tom Frieswyk



Larry Royer

Gary Brand

Mark Rubey




Judy Adams

Pat Miles

Ty Wilson

Dave Alerich

1. Confirmation of necessity of IM Band meeting in the fall – Meeting date is the week of October 25.  Tentative meeting location is Las Vegas, Denver/Ft. Collins, Ogden or St. Paul.  Chuck will send a message asking for a response as to location preference.

2. Uncompacted Crown Ratio proposal – proposal was approved by concensus.

3. Uncompacted Crown Ratio P2/P3 code disconnect – P2 Version 2.0 field guide has one coding method and P3 Version 2.0 has another method.  Probably the P3 instructions should be deleted and crews should be instructed to use the instructions in the P2 guide.  Chuck will call Bill Dunning and ask them to train from the P2 guide because this is how the PDR is programmed.

4. IM – DAB liaison – Larry will email a list of possible names to Chuck and Chuck will forward the list to the M-team for the “fickle finger of fate” decision.

5. Change to Change Management – Chuck volunteered to be the IM rep to help examine current change process and determine how to implement improvements discussed at the JBM.  A group will be formed and still needs an M-team lead and representatives from other bands.

6. MQO change proposal – OK from an IM perspective.

Number of woodland stems proposal – OK from an IM perspective.  Everyone concurred with Mark’s responses, so Chuck will forward those on to Barb O.

7. Core optional change proposal rejection – The M-team rejected the Core Optional change proposal.  Chuck will rework the proposal and submit to the M-team, all the other bands, and Barb O.  To be done on or about May 7th (needs to be done prior to the June M-team meeting).  M-team is willing to re-examine without beginning all the way back at square one (maybe because all the bands had approved the change).  Chuck will split the one proposal into two.

8. Proposal to drop P3 Hex and P3 Plot from field guide.  UNLV group will draft a response.  RMRS expressed a concern about how the P3Plot number might be set in the IM system using triggers.  Chuck believes that it can be done using the attribute Sample Kind, but the UNLV staff will investigate further.  At this point in the call, Chuck asked if everyone liked the new method of only having one IM person “champion” the band response.  Everyone agreed that the new method was working.

9. Nonforest plot preproposal – The only change was in the Target Field Season section.  No one had any additional comments, so Chuck will now send the proposal on to Barb O. for logging in and band review time.

10.  Next conference call will be June 7 (Monday), 11:30 Pacific Time.

11. D-team report – They are having a meeting next week in Las Vegas.

12. DDT report – Proposal for mid-year funding for hiring contract help.  However, technical approval process will be long and drawn out, so Ty wants to try to work through UNLV to do the contracting.  Ty and Chuck will discuss ?next week? (I didn’t get this in my notes!).

13. Open mic(rophone) – RMRS – Sharon informed everyone that the Stocking Committee will be meeting next week in St. Paul and changes are likely.  Kevin Nimefro is available to help modify the algorithm for testing.  Mark H. sent a format for test data, but it has NC add-on variables.  Everyone wants to use the national format.  Gary will talk to Mark H.   FSVEG – Bryan asked to be kept informed of any changes to the stocking/forest type algorithm.  Sharon said that a list of changes would be kept as well as updating the Arner et al document.

These notes were taken by RMRS.  
